eVALBEC June 2012

valbec.org.au

In this Issue

Committee News

- 1. Annual General Meeting
- 2. 2012 is the National Year of Reading
- 3. VALBEC Fees for 2012
- 4. Numeracy Matters
- 5. Numeracy network

Professional Development

- 6. 'Read the word, Read the world'
- 7. ACAL conference 'Joining the pieces: literacy and numeracy one part of the picture'

Other information

- 8. Australian students ranked 2nd in digital reading literacy
- 9. Joint efforts needed to improve the literacy and numeracy skills of Australian adults

Employment opportunities On and off Subscribe to eVALBEC? Unsubscribe? Contact VALBEC

Committee News

1. Annual General Meeting

The VALBEC Annual Report for 2011was presented at the AGM on 25 May, 2012.

The committee for 2012 -2013 comprises the following people elected as office bearers:

John Radalj and Sandra Wolfe Co-presidents, Lynne Matheson Secretary, Ann Haynes Treasurer.

The following people were elected as general committee members:

Pauline O'Maley, Paul Rawlinson, Linno Rhodes, Sandie Forbes, Ann Irving, Shanta Nazareth and Digna Libera.

The following people were co-opted as general committee members:

Jan Hagston and Natasha McCormick.

We thanked retiring committee members Kerrin Pryor, Marie Bonne and Yvonne Russell for their commitment and contributions.

The next committee meeting will be held on Wednesday 20 June.

We welcome feedback and ideas so please send to info@valbec.org.au

2. 2012 is the National Year of Reading

"A truly great book should be read in youth, again in maturity and once more in old age, as a fine building should be seen by morning light, at noon and by moonlight." - Robertson Davies

Pauline O'Maley, VALBEC committee member and avid reader has been engrossed in her reading this month. Read the second part of what she has discovered about the <u>history of reading</u>.

You can see Pauline's pieces from previous months too.

3. VALBEC Fees for 2012

Stay connected with the LLN field, access professional development, receive Fine Print and be informed about the issues that affect learners and practitioners in Victoria through being a VALBEC member. Last reminders have been sent.

4. Numeracy Matters

The survey seeking your input about numeracy resources has been a great success with nearly 120 respondents. Prizes will be sent shortly to the first 20 people who identified themselves when they responded.

The input will be used by VALBEC in developing numeracy resources.

5. Numeracy network

During the VALBEC conference, a group of 18 teachers, many literacy teachers teaching numeracy, met to discuss the development of the Numeracy Network.

The Numeracy Network will provide for ongoing dialogue to discuss such topics as sharing resources, pedagogy, curriculum, and issues relating to numeracy teaching. Given the difficulty for many of attending regular meetings it was agreed that VALBEC will set up a Numeracy wiki.

If you are interested in being part of this network please email John Radalj via info@valbec.org.au

Professional Development

6. 'Read the word, Read the world'

VALBEC 2012 conference William Angliss Conference Centre, Friday May 25

The conference proved to be a successful day with the tone set by some very tuneful singing with Chris Falk (Alexander Education) leading the audience. Workshops were noisy and full of interaction and focussed activity. One



session produced some excellent speeches that were shared at the end of the day and another produced a recording of a rap about dreams. Thanks to all the presenters and participants. William Angliss Conference Centre staff once again providing excellent service.

In lieu of a gift to presenters, VALBEC made a donation of \$ 1,000 to <u>CARE Australia</u> for the Getting Girls in Schools in Cambodia appeal.

We've started to add presenter files to the conference website.

7. ACAL conference 'Joining the pieces: literacy and numeracy - one part of the picture'

Call for papers and presentations closed on 28 May. Watch the website for further announcements about registrations and program details. It's expected that fees will be announced and registrations will open shortly.

Other information

8. Australian students ranked 2nd in digital reading literacy

Australian students ranked second of participating countries in an international assessment of digital reading literacy, with girls performing better than boys, according to an ACER report released in May.

More

9. Joint efforts needed to improve the literacy and numeracy skills of Australian adults

Investment in increasing adult literacy and numeracy levels may be one of the keys to boosting Australia's productivity, delegates at the first national conference on adult language, literacy and numeracy assessment were told in May.

More

Employment opportunities

ACFE, ACE, RTO and TAFE managers can post adult literacy, language and numeracy practitioner job ads in eVALBEC. Send your request (50 words limit) to info@valbec.org.au by the 26th of the month.

On and off

Subscribe to eVALBEC?

Just send an e-mail to info@valbec.org.au with your name and email address (organisation if you wish) and we'll put you on the list to receive this monthly enewsletter.

Unsubscribe?

Just send an e-mail to info@valbec.org.au with the word Unsubscribe in the subject.

Contact VALBEC

eVALBEC is the monthly electronic newsletter of (VALBEC) the Victorian Adult Literacy and Basic Education Council.

E-mail: <u>info@valbec.org.au</u> Web: <u>http://www.valbec.org.au</u>

Postal: Box 861 Springvale South VIC 3172

This is the electronic newsletter of VALBEC, the Victorian Adult Literacy and Basic Education Council, and is sent to about 1000 practitioners on the first of each month (other than January). It is also available in the 'News' section of our web site http://www.valbec.org.au
Disclaimer: The activities, goods and services mentioned in eVALBEC are not endorsed by VALBEC in any way. People should make their own judgment about the suitability of each item.

How to submit items: http://www.valbec.org.au/05/news.htm